MINUTES OF SHELDWICH BADLESMERE & LEAVELAND PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 5TH MARCH 2024 IN SHELDWICH PARISH ROOMS.
Meeting opened at 8.00pm.

Present.  Councillors Harbour, Austin, Blythin, Nimmo and Cllr Brookes.

Apologies.  Received from Cllr Scutt and Cllr Rich Lehmann (KCC and SBC)

Absent. 
Cllr Gould (SBC).
											24/21301

There were no declarations of changes in pecuniary interests or of specific items on the agenda.
											
24/21302 

A251 Working Group.
Cllr Brookes has not heard anything for a while from the group and believes that the Parish Council should be instigating some activity.  The placement of White Gates was discussed, and research has shown that in Tewkesbury area where these are in use there has been a noted speed reduction of 5mph on average.  It was noted that these would be ideal for Leaveland and that these should be looked into further whilst trying to reduce the speed limit.  Cllr Harbour confirmed that he believes that two White Gates could easily be placed in North Street.  Cllr Brookes had received some quotes for plastic gates which were quoted at £279 each.  Wooden gates whilst agreed would be more pleasing would take more resources than the plastic gates to maintain.  Cllr Harbour informed the Parish Council that the council would not be able to fit these gates due to insurance however, this would be the responsibility of KCC or Highways.  KCC or Highways may also demand that they supply and fit.
The Parish Council agreed that North Street and Leaveland have the highest demand for the gates.  

								                                          24/21303 

Action:  Clerk to invite the A251 Working Group to the next Parish Council meeting in April.
Action:  Cllr Brookes to contact Cllr Lehmann (KCC & SBC) regarding the White Gates.


Approval of February 2024 Minutes.
The minutes from the February 2024 parish meeting were approved by the parish council and signed by Cllr Harbour.

											24/21304


Kent Police Beat Office - Update.
PC Gary Morris sent his apologies as was unable to attend the Parish Council meeting however, he sent a report for distribution to the Parish Councillors.	
In January there were two thefts of a vehicle from Farmland in Badlesmere, both were located nearby.  There was also a residential burglary in Leaveland which is still under investigation.
There were no reports for Anti-Social behaviour for 2024 to date.																											24/21405

Recruiting New Parish Councillors and Councillor Roles.
Cllr Harbour and Cllr Nimmo currently control Planning.  It was suggested that a Councillor attend the Transport Meetings.  It was proposed that roles are discussed further when there are more Parish Councillors on the Council.  
Cllr Harbour has made contact with parishioners in The Newhouse Lane and Gosmere area.  Cllr Austin suggested placing an article in the Parish Magazine which Cllr Brookes confirmed was happy to complete.

											24/21406

Action:  Cllr Brookes to write to the Parish Magazine regarding the vacancy for new Parish Councillors.

Matters Arising.
The Western Way sign has been designed by Jen Scutt and agreement was reached for one sign to be commissioned which was unanimously favoured out of the three designs.
Cllr Blythin will share the design with the Parish Clerk.  

Action:  Parish Clerk to write to Jen Scutt offering thanks for the Weston Walk design on behalf of all at the Parish Council.

											24/21407

Email from Christopher Moore – re Badlesmere Village Hall Donaton.
Cllr Harbour shared an email received from Christoper Moore with the Parish Council detailing works to be undertaken in the hall and requesting that the Parish Council consider making a donation.
Cllr Austin has asked the Village Hall to provide some figures.  Three quotes have been obtained however, one is much cheaper than the others.  Cllr Austin advised the Village Hall to also contact Borough Councillors for funding however, funds are looking to have been allocated.  
A complete refurbishment is required including but not limited to a concrete track to offer accessibility to all.  The stage will be removed to incorporate a new toilet block.  Grants have been given by the Parish Council yearly to Badlesmere and Sheldwich Church for the maintenance of the Churchyards however, no other grants have been given.  
Cllr Blythin suggested having an agenda item when the Precept meeting is held for donations.

Action:  Parish Clerk to contact Christopher Moore confirming that the Parish Council is happy to consider a modest donation however, would need a formal application with costings preferably tendered with a description of the works noting any donations already received and the Parish council will then endeavour to look into further and respond.  

											24/21508



Finance.
Cheques were raised for the hire of Badlesmere Village Hall and HMRC PAYE.  The cheques were approved and then signed by Cllr Harbour and Cllr Nimmo.
											24/21509

Planning.
REF 24/500534/FULL – Stationing of a mobile home for the occupation by an underkeeper at Head Keepers House, Dayton Road, Sheldwich, Kent ME13 0LD.

Meeting was closed at 8.32pm to obtain advice from Nick Rook the meeting was closed in order for Councillors to hear a representation of the proposal and understand more detail. 

The meeting was reopened, and discussion took place.  Cllr Blythin stated that the Parish Council unanimously support however, would like for the Planning authorities to request that it is as sympathetic to the environment as possible whether using cladding, hedging or fencing so that it is unintrusive to the landscape whilst still providing the purpose it was applied for.

Action:  Clerk to respond to application on the Swale Portal as above.
											24/21510

Review of Actions.
No actions to review.
											24/21511
Meeting Closed at 8.46pm

Next meeting scheduled on Tuesday 2nd April 2024 in Badlesmere Village Hall.  

Signed:
Dated:
